California State University, Long Beach

Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT)

Friday, October 14, 2011
11:00am -12:15pm

Location: AS-114 Conference Room
MINUTES

Members Present:  Khonsura-Aaron Wilson (CLA), Ebony Utley (Vice Chair; CLA), Paul Boyd-Batstone (Chair; CED), Hojin Moon (CNSM), Lelsie Kennedy (ITSS), Carol Perruso-Brown (LIB-ex officio); John Ferretti (CTPAC-ex officio), Roman Kochan (Interim AVP-ATS ex officio); Janet Foster (AVP-ITS ex officio)

Guests:  Bryon Jackson, Director of Systems Management-ITS
Announcement(s):  Academic Senate Retreat-Thursday, Nov. 3, 2011 at the Pointe, 2pm-4pm with a reception following.
Agenda approved (MSP)
Minutes from September 2, 2011 approved (MSP)
Continuing Business:
· AVP-ITS Janet Foster responded to and incorporated the various review comments and suggested changes for the draft document.  The revised document was then sent as a final draft for approval to AVP Mary Stephens.
· Action item:  FACT unanimously endorsed the Campus Legal Guidelines for Email Service and Usage, draft document. (MSP)

New Business:  

· AVP ITS, Janet Foster:  Status Report on the phasing in of the new integrate email-voice mail-password system.  On October 8-10, 2011, the College of the Arts (COTA) was the first faculty group to migrate to the new system.   The College of Natural Sciences and Math (CNSM) and the College of Liberal Arts (CLA) Deans’ Offices were scheduled for October 14-16.  The initial migrations appeared to go virtually flawlessly.  One of the minor issues was that some faculty claimed they were unaware of their email account status.  FACT members commended AVP Foster and Director of ITS, Bryon Jackson for their extraordinary efforts in overseeing this massive migration effort campus-wide.
The migration project is scheduled to continue for 25 weeks finishing by April 2012.  Faculty members were reminded that Beach ID# will change every year.
· Dir, ITSS, Leslie Kennedy:  Status Report on BeachBoard/D2L implementation:  Mistakenly, CSULB ID# were set as user names by Desire2Learn.  Leslie Kennedy reported that the problem was promptly addressed.  Now user names reflect the current protocol for the new email system (first.last name@csulb.edu).  
· Meeting Adjourned at 12:00pm
Future meetings: 

· Dates:  (2nd Friday of the month): 11/4/11*; 12/9/11; 2/10/12; 3/9/12; 4/13/12; 5/11/12.  
· Times:  11am-12:15pm
· Place:  AS-114D (ATS Conference Room)
*Note November date is on the 4th due to campus closure day the following Friday.

Minutes were submitted by Paul Boyd-Batstone
